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CHAIR WHITE: Good morning, this Budget and Finance Committee meeting will come to order. And
first I'd like to welcome our Chair of the Council, Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And next Bob Carroll, our Vice-Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Aloha. And Member Stacey Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Don Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Aloha and good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Elle Cochran, on her way to her seat. Don Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And Michael Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aloha and good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: And joining us shortly will be our Vice-Chair of the Committee, Riki Hokama. Oh
I'm sorry, I see a note here, he is excused for this morning. We are also being assisted by
Committee Secretary, Yvette Bouthillier and Analyst, Michele Yoshimura. Joining us this
morning, our trusty Corporation Counsel or generally trusty I should say, Jeffrey Ueoka.
MR. UEOKA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Budget Chair, Sandy Baz.
MR. BAZ: Aloha.
CHAIR WHITE: And Director of Housing and Human Concerns, Jo-Ann Ridao.
MS. RIDAO: Good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: The three of you. With that we will begin public testimony; we have one person to
sign up so the Chair will call Mr. Christopher Curley. And I don't see Mr. Curley here.
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UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Where did he go?
CHAIR WHITE: So we'll go to the District Offices starting in Hana, with Dawn. Dawn do you have
any testifiers this morning?
MS. LONO: Good morning, Chair. This is Dawn Lono at the Hana Office and there is no one waiting
to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. And we'll move to Lanai. Do we have any testifiers there,
Denise?
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good morning, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez on Lanai and there is no one
waiting to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. We'll go to Ella on Molokai. Do you have any testifiers?
MS. ALCON: Good morning, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai and there is no one here waiting to
testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. And since there is, is there anyone else in the Chambers who
would like to provide testimony this morning?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Is there anyone in the Chamber?
CHAIR WHITE: Seeing none, without objections the Chair would like to close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
ITEM NO. 118: AMENDING FISCAL YEAR 2015 BUDGET: DEPARTMENT
OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS (PRIVATE
DONATIONS) (CC 14-156)
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Public testimony is closed. Members we have quite a number of items on this
morning's agenda, and we'll start with BF-1 18 and we're been provided a proposed bill entitled,
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 2015 BUDGET FOR THE
COUNTY OF MAUI, AS IT PERTAINS TO APPENDIX A, PART 1, GRANT REVENUE SCHEDULE OF GRANTS BY DEPARTMENTS AND PROGRAMS, DEPARTMENT OF
HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS (PRIVATE DONATIONS). And the proposed bill is
to amend the Fiscal Year Budget by adding a $1,000 appropriation for private donations in the
Department of Housing and Human Concerns. With that I'll open it up to Mr. Baz and Ms.
Ridao.
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MR. BAZ: Thank you. Good morning, Chair. Good morning, Members. Sandy Baz, Budget Director.
Thank you for taking this item up. The Department of Housing and Human Concerns was
notified in early May that they received a grant from the Matson Navigation Company in the
amount of 750,000.. .750 not thousand, would be nice.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Whoa. Yay. Woo.
MR. BAZ: $750 as a private donation to their nutrition program and subsequently, my office was
notified on May 91h about that. Unfortunately this was after the B & F Committee did all its
deliberations and I didn't feel that this was an urgent and important enough item to request the
floor amendment at Council's first reading. So we waited until the budget was complete and
sent it up to you at the first available opportunity we've had and we thank you for taking this
item up. In addition to the $750 donation, we did want to make it so that the Department had the
opportunity should they receive other small donations, private donations that they be able to use
those for the programs that they receive those for. And so that's why I did request that the
amount be $1000 like some of the other departments' private donation allocations are. And so
with that, Mr. Chair, I leave it to the department if they have any other statements.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Ridao.
MS. RIDAO: No, Chair I don't have anything to add except that this donation was specifically for the
nutrition program. So it would either be used for congregate meals or Meals on Wheels.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, any questions for the Department? Okay. I have a question. For
County gifts it said that the County shall not use, exercise any control over or possess any gift or
donation, unless and until the Council accepts such a gift or a donation by resolution, except as
provided in this chapter. So, I understand that this, this donation is covered because this is a
budget amendment, I'm assuming we don't need to do a resolution in addition to a budget
amendment. But would this mean that any future donations would have to be accepted or is it
deemed appropriated upon receipt if we, if we extend this amount to the $1,000 level? I guess,
let me clarify that. So, would this mean that the additional 250 that we have room to, to allow is
covered so that you don't have to come back with another resolution or not?
MR. BAZ: Yes. To create some efficiencies in the operations and acceptance of these private
donations, in Appendix A of the Budget ordinance there are lists of items and some of them are
kind of catchall items like the Federal Highways, we get a number of different Federal Highways
grants and so we put in one allocation for the Department of Public Works for the Highways
programs. For a number of departments, there is a list of, an item called, private donations in
there and that's been the interpretation of the Administration for a number of years and that's
how the interpretation is. So I follow that same procedure.
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CHAIR WHITE: The reason for the question is, it seems like we're, we may be limiting flexibility with
which you can receive additional donations by just giving it a $250 buffer.
MR. BAZ: Yeah. Thank you for that question and that concern. There is a item in Appendix A, the last
item in there that says that in addition to the, if additional funds are received in the foregoing
grants and those grants that are already listed in the ordinance that are given in excess of that
amount we can accept that up to $500,000 I believe the number is.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So, just so -MR. BAZ: In, in...
CHAIR WHITE: --so that we're clear on that, that does that provision apply to any, any of these
donation type lines?
MR. BAZ: Yes. And on a regular basis we may receive enough. It's a $125,000 that we've budgeted
for something that may be $128,214 or something like that. And generally, my office and the
Department of Finance keeps track of that. It has on occasion come up where we receive big
blocks of larger, you know, donations and we accepted. And so we'll come to Council. One
thing happened, I don't know if you remember last year with the CDBG program, they got
significantly more money than they originally projected. And so because it was a couple
hundred thousand dollars and that would eat away at that, that limited excess that we have, we
did send a budget amendment down to cover those additional receipts.
CHAIR WHITE: My only concern is whether we're giving you guys enough flexibility to accept, if you
were to get a contribution of $5,000.
MR. BAZ: Right. I'm comfortable that this is enough flexibility.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members any, Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: You look puzzled.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. I am a little bit puzzled on that one because, the line item says a
thousand bucks so if you were to get, and you're already using 750 50 if you were to get another
$500 it exceeds that amount but you're saying that the language in Appendix A allowed you to,
allows you to exceed that amount by $500,000?
MR. BAZ: Yeah. Item 14 of Appendix A, it reads, additional revenues received pursuant to the
foregoing grants. And there's an item of $500,000 there, so yeah the interpretation has always
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been that, that is a catchall for additional amounts received through the grants that are listed in
Appendix A.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Gotcha, alright so.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. But I'm sorry. Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Yeah, that, that is kinda, it doesn't matter what number is in
there, you put a dollar in there and up to $500,000 you can accept.
MR. BAZ: In aggregate, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And I'm fine with that, I would love to see that number bigger,
but if you guys are okay with $1,000 that's fine. It's just kind of a placeholder up to if some, you
know, generous donor came up and says, we're gonna give you $100,000 for the Meals on
Wheels program, you can put it in that category and it'd essentially be a excess revenue.
MR. BAZ: That's correct and we do report it to the Council.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'm fine. As long as you don't have to come here every time you get a
dollar over that's, I think that's the Chair's concern as well. You don't have to keep coming here
for manini stuff.
MR. BAZ: I agree. We know that A & B gives us $20,000 a year for the Kaunoa and the nutrition
programs and so that is a specific line item in grant revenue for the Department of Housing,
Human Concerns called, A & B Kokua Giving Contribution at $20,000. So those kind of larger
ones that we know about, we do try to put 'em in here so that we're as, as, you know, forthright
as we can be with -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Sure.
MR. BAZ: --knowing what we know.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Just the idea is to keep you from having to come here for -MR. BAZ: I agree, I would love -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --every $750.
MR. BAZ: --to not be here as much as I have to be here for grant revenue.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thanks. Thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Just so that I'm a little clearer, if in Mr. Couch's example somebody gave a
$100,000 for the, for the program, would that be something you would have to come back for
authorization or is that deemed appropriated upon receipt?
MR. BAZ: If it's a -CHAIR WHITE: For a $100,000.
MR. BAZ: --it it's a private donation, then it would be appropriated upon receipt. If it's a grant, then
we'd have to come back.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any further questions? Seeing none, the Chair is ready to make his
recommendation.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR WHITE: The Chair will entertain a motion to recommend passage of the proposed bill on first
reading and the filing of County Communication 14-156 in addition to allowing the staff to make
technical and nonsubstantive revisions.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, I move.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Second
CHAIR WHITE: It's been moved by Mr. Victorino, and seconded by Mr. Couch to pass the bill as
provided. Any further discussion? Seeing none, oh I'm sorry, Mr. Guzman
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. For the donation of the 750 is that going to Meals
on Wheels program or is it just allocated, just as an umbrella -CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Ridao.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --as part of the umbrella program or is it going specifically -CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Ridao:
MS. RIDAO: Thank you for that question -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --to the program? Thank you.
MS. RIDAO: --Council member. The donation is specifically for the nutrition program.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MS. RIDAO: The two nutrition programs we have are congregate meals, which are meals that are
served at specific lunch sites and then the second is the Meals on the Wheels program.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Perfect. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further discussion, Members? Seeing none, all those in favor, please signify by
saying "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS.. .Aye.
CHAIR WHITE: Those opposed, say "no". Measure passes with eight ayes, zero noes with Vice-Chair
Hokama excused.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair White, and Councilmembers Baisa, Carroll,
Cochran, Couch, Crivello, Guzman, and Victorino.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Vice-Chair Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: FIRST READING of bill and FILING of communication by
C.R.

ITEM NO. 121: AMENDING FISCAL YEAR 2015 BUDGET: OFFICE OF THE
MAYOR (HAWAII STATE COMMISSION ON THE STATUS
OF WOMEN) (CC 14-198)
CHAIR WHITE: Members, we will move onto BF-121. The Committee is in receipt of County
Communication 14-198, from the Budget Director, transmitting a proposed bill entitled, A BILL
FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 2015 BUDGET FOR THE
COUNTY OF MAUI AS IT PERTAINS TO APPENDIX A, PART ONE, GRANT REVENUE SCHEDULE OF GRANTS BY DEPARTMENTS AND PROGRAMS, OFFICE OF THE

-8-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
August 12, 2104

MAYOR, HAWAII STATE COMMISSION ON THE COMMITTEE ON THE STATUS OF
WOMEN. Now the Chair would like to proceed with the understanding that we amend the title
of the bill to remove after Hawaii State Commission the three words, "on the Committee". So
that the last part of the title would read Hawaii State Commission on the Status of Women, just
to correct that. So without objections we'll amend the title.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, and with that.
MR. BAZ: Thank you Mr. Chair. I apologize for that, that's how we received it from the State actually
so we just forwarded it, later on looked at the title and noticed that it was, didn't really quite
make sense there. But yes, this is something that the County has received in the past, not every
year, I think about every other year. So we didn't put it in as an item in Appendix A. But Mike
Molina, the EA for the Boards and Commissions is here to discuss what the Commission on the,
County Commission on the Status of Women will be doing with these funds. Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. Welcome, Mr. Molina.
MR. MOLINA: Thank you. Good morning, Mr. Chairman and good morning, Committee members.
Just would like to give you a brief breakdown of the $5,000 being requested. Of the, first of all,
$1,000 is being requested for a women's equality event in honor of Title IX of the Civil Rights
Act of 1964. The Committee would like to present a screening of the documentary film, Rise of
the Wahine on Maui. This documentary examines the history of the University of Hawaii,
Wahine Volleyball team and highlights the important work of Patsy Mink, Dr. Donnis
Thompson and others and their efforts to bring equality to women in academics and athletics.
The date for this event is still to be determined. Next, a $1,500 request is being asked for a
domestic violence awareness event which is keeping in part with the Domestic Violence
Awareness Month in October. An event will be organized to assemble various Maui-based
organizations to discuss and educate women and men on the issues surrounding domestic
violence. The tentative date for this event is October 25, 2014. Next, a $500 request is being
asked for Active Aging Week, sponsored nationally by the International Council on Active
Aging. Active Aging Week celebrates older adults as vital members of the community and
promotes the benefits of active, healthy lifestyles, and they are looking forward to partnering
with the Maui County Office on Aging and Kaunoa Senior Center to promote this important
week to our female kupuna, and again the date for this event is still to be determined. And
finally, $2,000 is being requested for the Women's History Month. Back on March 27, 2014,
there were, several women were honored, Maui County women were honored for their
contributions to the community at the Second Annual Women of Excellence Award Program.
The Mayor and of course Council members and several State representatives were among those
in attendance to honor the awardees and nominees. The turnout from last year's celebration
doubled in size and the Committee would like to hold a successful, similarly successful event
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scheduled for March 25th of 2015. And that is it, Mr. Chairman, in a nutshell; I'm ready for any
questions from you and the Committee members. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Molina. Members, any questions for the Department or Mr. Molina?
Seeing none, Chair is ready for his recommendation.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. The Chair will entertain a motion to recommend the passage of proposed bill
on first reading and the filing County Communication 14-198.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: So move, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: I'm sorry, I didn't finish my -COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Oh you didn't finish, we were in a big hurry here.
CHAIR WHITE: --motion. You guys were talking, okay I missed something so. Let me restate.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Sorry.
CHAIR WHITE: The motion is to pass the proposed bill on first reading and the filing of County
Communication 14-198 in addition to allowing Staff to make technical and nonsubstantive
revisions.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: So move, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. It has been moved by Chair Baisa and seconded by Mr. Victorino to pass
the bill as amended, and the only amendment being to the title as mentioned earlier. Any further
discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by saying "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
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CHAIR WHITE: Those opposed, say, "no". The measure passes eight ayes, zero noes with
Mr. Hokama excused. Thank you, Mr. Molina.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair White, and Councilmembers Baisa, Carroll,
Cochran, Couch, Crivello, Guzman, and Victorino.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Vice-Chair Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: FIRST READING of bill and FILING of communication by
C.R.

ITEM NO. 113: NOTICE OF TRANSFER OF APPROPRIATIONS FROM
COUNTYWIDE COSTS - GENERAL COSTS TO VARIOUS
DEPARTMENTS (CC 14-144)
CHAIR WHITE: And we'll move on to Item BF-1 13 NOTICE OF TRANSFER OF
APPROPRIATIONS FROM COUNTYWIDE COSTS - GENERAL COSTS TO VARIOUS
DEPARTMENTS. And I guess this morning it will be Mr. Walker, our Deputy Director of
Finance and Mr. Baz. And basically the Committee is in receipt of County Communication 14144, from the Director of Finance, informing the Council of the transfer of appropriations from
Countywide Costs - General Costs to various departments. As you will recall, Members, in the
2014 year Budget the, there was a I believe an allocation of about $5.4 million to cover, because
we didn't know the exact numbers of the salary and wage increases there was an appropriation
that went into Countywide Costs, that would then later be transferred to the departments, once
the calculation of the increases was made. And so, the following transfers have been made with
32,856 to Department of Corporation Counsel; Department of Finance $206,585; Department of
Fire and Public Safety $773,200; Department of Housing and Human Concerns $98,950;
Department of Management 92,787; the Office of the Mayor 66,331; Department of Police
1,608,743; Prosecuting Attorney's Office 72,138; and the Department of Public Works 148,073.
So with that, Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair and Members. So, this item is a report by the Department of Finance
to you reporting on the status of the transfers, and the transfers were made after my office's
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review of the third quarter reports of the departments. There was also a, a budget amendment
recognizing the special revenue funds during the Fiscal Year of '14 for those increases in the
special funds. These ones listed here are all General Fund operations and we felt that the ones
that were listed here are ones that needed the assistance based on the quarterly report and their
spending of the salaries and wages. And then the, there was a just to notify you guys ahead of
time, there was a subsequent transfer at the end of the year, a few more transfers, not as much got
transferred, and I don't have that with me right now but I can get that to you or actually Finance
will get that to you here very shortly in a normal report procedures. But there was a subsequent
one at the end of the fiscal year to cover costs that exceeded the program budget of those
programs that had this increased salaries. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions for either Department, Budget or Finance? I've one, there was
no request from Solid Waste, is that because there was enough funds in the Department to cover
it?
MR. BAZ: The Solid Waste's transfer was in the second transfer at the end of the year.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, okay.
MR. BAZ: Yeah the departments didn't request this money, this is my office evaluating and requesting
the transfer from the Department of Finance.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And so would that transfer have been included in the Carryover/Savings for
the Department of Solid Waste?
MR. BAZ: It was, the transfer was made to prevent an overage in their spending in their budget, their
program-based budget.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any further questions, Members? Okay. The Chair would entertain a motion
recommending the filing of County Communication 14-144.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So moved, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Second.
CHAIR WHITE: It's been moved by Mr. Victorino and seconded by Mr. Couch to file County
Communication 14-144. Any further discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by
saying, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
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CHAIR WHITE: Those opposed, say, "no". Measure passes eight ayes, zero noes with Mr. Hokama
excused. Thank you, Mr. Walker
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair White, and Councilmembers Baisa, Carroll,
Cochran, Couch, Crivello, Guzman, and Victorino.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Vice-Chair Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: FILING of communication by C.R.

ITEM NO. 110: REALLOCATION, REASSIGNMENT, AND CREATION OF
POSITIONS (MISC.; CC 14-168)
CHAIR WHITE: And our next bill is BF, or not, our next item is BF-1O which is a referral from the
Committee during budget regarding REALLOCATION, REASSIGNMENT, AND CREATION
OF POSITIONS. And I know we had some discussions about that but the Members wanted
further clarification and additional information on the process and what's involved and how long
it takes. And my recollection is we wanted to get a sense of whether it was more appropriate for
us to eliminate a job in one area and create a new one somewhere else, because it seemed to be
that, that, that was an easier way to, to move positions around. Actually I guess it's not moving
them around, it's making one disappear over here and be recreated over here as opposed to
moving it around. So we are joined by Lance Hiromoto, our Director of Personnel Services.
MR. HIROMOTO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Would you like to provide a opening presentation?
MR. HIROMOTO: Good morning, Chair. Good morning, Members. The County Communications
that you've received let me take them one by one. The first one, 14-168 while both of these are
required either by Charter or by the Budget ordinance, the County Communication 14-168 on
Reallocation, Reassignment, and Creation of Positions is required by Section 6 of the Budget
ordinance. The abolishment of positions, County Communication 14-88 is required by the
Charter that the Mayor, oh okay, okay so. On County Communication 14-168 reallocations, I
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guess I was going to give you a, I guess a synopsis of how the process works with regard to
classifying a position and I think in any, in every case a department, it begins at the department
level. The department begins by determining or making a decision that work needs to be done
that is, cannot be done by current staff. So they put together what's called a position description,
which is a description of the position, it's a set of duties and responsibilities that they want to
assign to a person and normally it's a, it'll require 2,080 hours of work, that's one Equivalent
Personnel.
So they, the department would first discuss that with management, with
Administration, and with their approval come to Council and request a position or an E/P and
funding for that position. Once Council approves that E/P and position, the department goes
back and puts together that position description, attaches it to what's called a request for position
action and that position action and the position description is routed up to the Budget office, and
the Budget office takes a look and reviews whether that position was approved by Council, and it
has funding, it has the E/P. They also check on, I believe they still checking on attrition, if that's
all okay, it get routed to the Managing Director who reviews it for whether it's organizationally
appropriate to have that position in that particular area in a department so they do an
organizational review of that proposed position. And then it comes down to the Department of
Personnel Services where we, we receive that request and we get, we assign it to a specialist. I
hope I'm not boring you but we assign it to a specialist who then conducts an audit. So our
specialist takes a look at the position description, determines whether there is a class already
existing in the County of Maui and if there is not then we need to go and look at other
jurisdictions, see if other jurisdictions has, have that class that may appropriately fit that position.
We also look at organizations or where that position in the other jurisdiction exists, making sure
that it is organizationally appropriate here in the County of Maui. Then we classify the position,
if it does require a new class then we need to, what's called, what's called a adopted class, so we
need to put together a class specification and route it to all the other jurisdictions, price the class
at the appropriate salary range, get concurrence and then we establish the class. Then we send
the department a tentative notice saying that this is what we think that, that position with that set
of duties and responsibilities fits in. So we say it fits in this class, and we give the department, I
believe 20 days to say yes or no and or discuss that with our specialist. If everything goes good,
they agree, we class, we send out a final notice and we classify that position, we ask the
department to submit a personnel action to in our human resource information system and we
establish that position at that classification. And that's in a nutshell.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members questions on reclassification? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I think our biggest, one of the biggest questions is, is how long does
that actually take?
MR. HIROMOTO: Chair. We did a study last year of last fiscal years reallocation and classification of
positions and I think we came, we came out with a median work, median of 18 work days. And
which means that there's equal, when there's equal number of audit time, audits below and
above we came out with 18 days. The average was 37 work days. It does, it does differ a lot
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when we have to create a new position or if the reallocation or the creation of the position
involves a reorganization. Now with a reorganization, when positions change supervisors, or
they move to a different section, we need, the department submits a reorganization study to the
managing director and also to the union, because in reorganizations we also have to consult with
the union. And the union usually reviews that with the employees that are involved and it's a
back and forth discussion process.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And the other question, or I guess the question that you're discussing
or at least on the report that we got here, it appears that it's all within the same department or,
you know, Parks, inside Parks or inside Civil Defense or inside Finance but it doesn't go from
Parks to Finance or something like that.
MR. HIROMOTO: Chair. This report is basically positions that have been, these are basically positions
that changed bargain unit, these are not all of our reallocations, these are only positions that
changed bargaining units.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But would that be within the same department or does it matter?
MR. HIROMOTO: It would not matter but these are normally within the same department.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So the process that you just discussed, if somebody wanted to take
somebody out of Bargaining Unit 3 in Department of Finance and put them into Bargaining Unit
13 in Public Works, same process. Does it matter?
MR. HIROMOTO: It would involve a reorganization, so it would involve that longer process of
submitting a reorganization study to the Managing Director, getting his approval and also
consulting with the union and having what we call, meaningful dialog with the union.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And, and you say that, that longer time is around 37 days, you said?
MR. HIROMOTO: No it's probably gonna be little more than that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Define a little bit more.
CHAIR WHITE: This is, this is work days not...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct.
MR. HIROMOTO: Maybe double.
MR. BAZ: Instead of two months, four months.
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MR. HIROMOTO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. So it's about a four month process. And I guess, Mr. Chair our
concern was would it be easier for us to just say that position in Water no longer exists and it,
you know, we remove a position out of Water and then add a position into Parks. Is that, I think
that's ultimately what we're trying to figure out is if it's easier for us to, to help out the
Administration or have to go through that whole process.
MR. HIROMOTO: Chair, Member Couch. The other County Communication that's on the agenda has
positions that were abolished, for example the Risk Management positions in the Department of
Finance were abolished and Council created the or gave Corporation Counsel E/Ps and funding,
so that is where Council removed funding and E/P from one department and provided funding
and E/P in another department. And that happened with the Risk Management Division and also
the IT people in the Department of Police.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And the ultimate question is, is it easier to do it that way or to do it the
way we're discussing.
CHAIR WHITE: I think too, at that point, there was no change in the job description in either case,
because they just simply moved lock, stock, and barrel from one department to another.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right. Right.
CHAIR WHITE: I think the, the concern that we had was, what happens if we have an E/P over here
that is no longer necessary, we want to move it over here and the job classification is completely
different -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Completely different.
CHAIR WHITE: --the bargaining unit is different -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR WHITE: --etcetera, et cetera.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So that's I guess in all this that's the question we're trying to get from
you guys, which is the quicker, more efficient way to do it?
MR. HIROMOTO: Chair, I believe that in either case we're gonna have to go through the same process.
Probably from the union's perspective, they're gonna see their position, maybe Bargaining Unit
3 is gonna see their position be eliminated in one department and a Bargaining Unit 13 position
created in another department. The concerns by the union are still gonna be there that we did
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away with a Unit 3 position. So I think it's, I don't think it's gonna be any faster, we're still
gonna have to do a reorganization study.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And Lance, thank you, I know you've been doing this
and we've asked this question many times through the years, and I'm glad that we were coming
up with some more tangible numbers. I mean that's important to understand the process and I
appreciate that. My question to you is, the real challenge I guess you're facing is that whenever
you take a position and you reallocate it and then now describe that position differently, one
factor is union and second factor is the reclassification of that job description. Am I correct in
reading what you're saying? Because you, you put a whole mess of processing in between to
reallocate on and re-describe a position.
MR. HIROMOTO: If the position is maintained within the same bargaining unit, then we don't need to
involve the union. If it goes from I don't know, like a Police Officer I to a Police Officer II,
that's a routine reallocation, it doesn't involve the union in any way. It would involve the union
if we moved that police officer to maybe a radio dispatcher, bargaining unit, Bargaining Unit 12
to unit, Bargaining Unit 3.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So it's like for example, using the police officer as an example,
he's a Police Officer I, he wants to become a Fire Fighter I. That would be the same process?
MR. HIROMOTO: In that case, in what we have done or historically is that -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes.
MR. HIROMOTO: --we create a position in Fire and that person would either transfer or, you know,
we, we wouldn't touch the position in Police.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. And it would be transferred over to Fire.
MR. HIROMOTO: The person would be transferred, the position would stay there.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTOR1NO: Okay. Okay. 'Cause I'm trying to get this.
MR. BAZ: Body and clothes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'm sorry.
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MR. BAZ: I said, maybe remind him of the body and clothes discussion that we had during budget
about the body being the position and the clothes being the EIP.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh yeah, I remember that one. Okay. We don't want to go, we
don't open Pandora's Box. Come on now, guys. I mean, I'm glad for and I think, Mr. Chair,
we're all looking for more clarification and I think the bottom line, like Mr. Couch mentioned is
the easiest process to make these, you know, if we can reallocate or we have to change, then we
can and that makes it easier for you guys. But what I'm hearing from you is, it really doesn't
make a lot of difference either way. Is that correct?
MR. HIROMOTO: Yeah. I think in one case the Council would be doing most of the work by
eliminating positions in one department, creating positions -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: In another.
MR. HIROMOTO: --E/Ps in another department.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. HIROMOTO: If that's Council would do that and they, and you folks did that with regard to the
Risk Management and all, you know, that type of transaction but the other way is if the, is the
Administration would then, would do it on their own, would have to come in, and create, request
creation of a position. So I'm not too sure how much time we'd be cutting off.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So this Risk Management, that's a good one. I had forgotten, the
Risk Management, when you took those people and just moved them over to Corporation
Counsel, that was a straight change, their job description didn't change, their pay scales didn't
change, it just was taking it out of Finance, boom and you putting it into -CHAIR WHITE: Corp Counsel
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --Corp Counsel.
MR. HIROMOTO: That's correct but we still needed to consult with the union, do a reorganization plan
for the Managing Director and...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So that process still exists even though you moving lump sum,
because they changing union, bargaining units.
MR. HIROMOTO: Yeah. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Okay. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions for the Department? Well I think it's very helpful to know
that not gonna make much difference which way we, which way we handle it. It's gonna be
dependent on which, what kind of reallocation and reassignment is involved, and I guess we're
looking at a long process either way. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you very much, Chair. Chair, I was looking at the referral and I
think it's really interesting because what, why this was sent to your Committee by the budget
people was the discussion during deliberations indicated reallocating positions within and
between departments is a burdensome process and the matter is to evaluate improvements to ease
the process. After hearing the discussion, it sounds like there aren't a whole lot of ways to ease
the process. It's lengthy, it's required, you know, when you listen to Mr. Hiromoto, you know,
we get a lot of complaints about oh, it takes too long, takes too long. But when you listen to
what they actually have to do, I mean what can we take out is the only way that we could
improve the process, and, Mr. Hiromoto, I gotta assume none of these steps can be gone. What,
Mr. Chairman, may I ask?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, please.
MR. HIROMOTO: Chair, Member Baisa, we're always reviewing our processes, saying, looking at
ways that we can speed it up or make it more efficient. We've used technology to do a lot of
this, a lot of the processes are now computerized. But it still is a process that's required by law,
by HRS that we classify positions. It does take my Department some time to make sure that the
position that or the group of duties and responsibilities that a department is saying should be for
example, an Equipment Operator IV really is an Equipment Operator IV. So we go down, we do
a desk audit or a field audit, we make sure that this position does have Equipment Operator 4
class equipment assigned to it and it does take, it looks like it does take 2,080 hours to
accomplish. And it's not like someone is assigning smaller equipment to that position, because
we would pick that up and say, you know, maybe the classification and Equipment Operator 4 is
not appropriate, it should be Equipment Operator 2 or something like that. So it is an audit
process that our department does, it does involve a lot communication with the department that's
requesting the classification. So yeah we're always looking for ways to become more efficient
but it is a, it is a process that we have to go through.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you very much. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Are there any revisions to HRS that you would recommend us taking a look at that
might assist your Department in doing things more expediently?
MR. HIROMOTO: Chair, I haven't really thought about that. I think the process is there for
accountability purposes. We want to make sure that a department when they put a position, all
the duties and responsibilities together in a package and give it to, to Council and to us that, that
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duties and responsibilities warrant that class and that pay. So although I haven't really thought
about changing law, I think the current process does have accountability built in it.
CHAIR WHITE: I realize there is a, there's a reason for the deliberate, the deliberateness of the
process. But I always like to think there's gotta be some way we can help you shorten it a little
bit. Because I think, I think part of the challenge is that when you take a lot of time to reclassify
or create a position, you have to question whether that position's necessary, if you can have it go
for six months without being filled.
MR. HIROMOTO: That's correct, Chair. But we do get feedback from departments when we take
extended time. So it's not like the department is happy with it.
CHAIR WHITE: Well it's also additional cost, because if it is a critical position that we have to cover
with overtime, and we're creating our own added costs by not processing things as quickly as we
might otherwise be able to. So and when you, when you mentioned the 2,080 hours, that's
actually not hours worked because that includes vacation time and other, other compensated
time.
MR. HIROMOTO: It may include vacation time but that's the in the budget ordinance 2,080 hours is
equivalent to one E/P so that's what we calculated.
CHAIR WHITE: I understand that. But of the 2,080 what would the average amount of actual work
time be out of that 2,080?
MR. HIROMOTO: I haven't, we haven't done calculations on that or surveys on that.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, other questions for the Department? Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And I really appreciate you bringing up this discussion and as you
heard from the Director, their, just the processes the Department of Personnel Services has to go
through for reallocation, reclassification or reorganization of positions is fairly lengthy, detailed,
legal process. The managers have in the past to prevent some of that lengthy time period come
and requested new positions, because it's easier to do that, in their perspective and this is what
I've heard from the manager's themselves. And the next communication you'll see is a bunch of
abolishments of positions. So this is where the, the managers, you know, the new departments
have been able to go create new positions, you know, add an E/P, go create a new position, and
then you know hire into that position. In the meantime letting another position become vacant
either through attrition or through whatever way that position becomes vacant, then it becomes
on this list of positions to be abolished. And once in a while, Council does a you know, the job
of going and eliminating a whole bunch of vacant positions and in 2010 before I came on board,
the County Council did that. They eliminated a whole bunch of vacant positions, and throughout
my term here, you guys have eliminated vacant positions here and there, this past year there was
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a few of those. So you know, that has been kind of the normal process of it and I think that's
just, Mr. Chair, an explanation of why the managers are coming in and asking for new E/Ps in
this rather than asking for a reorganization of the existing E/Ps.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Any further questions after Mr. Baz's comments? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I have kind of a comment and it just goes to, to show it seems that if a
B/P is created it's kind of permanent in that spot unless we go through a huge procedure, so it
shows part of the reluctance of this body at least to, to add new E/Ps because it's hard as heck to
move them around. So, you I, I, I guess you can understand our frustration when we see the
vacant position reports versus the request for E/Ps and saying why can't you just take 'em from
there. But now that you've explained the process it's even more frustrating so.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Very much so.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I don't know how that can be fixed. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you and I guess when the next subject .we'll be talking
about abolishment of positions and I think that will fit right in what I, what I'd like to say, so I'll
wait till then, but there I think is where the challenge lies because again we've talked about
positions that are not applicable anymore and we just keep 'em on the books. And so how can
we, yeah so the next one where we'll discuss that a little bit more and I there I would like to give
Mr. Hiromoto some ideas of what I think we should, we should be doing to make the, eliminate
those positions so that when they want to create a new position we won't say oh wait a minute,
you got something that's, that's the same or applicable to what you're asking for. So maybe
that's somewhere we need to go with the next suggestion. So, I'll wait for that, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Any more suggestions on this item, Members? Seeing none, the Chair
would.. .oh, I'm sorry, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, one other, real quick one that may be a hard answer but I'm
not sure. Is this a result of the whole Civil Service process or the union process or a combination
of both? 'Cause in, it's my understanding that in a lot of jurisdictions, most jurisdictions you
either have Civil Service or unions but not both.
MR. HIROMOTO: Chair, I'm not sure what you mean by that, we have civil, we have, most positions
in the County and State are Civil Service positions and most of them are union. We have certain
positions that are exempt from Civil Service for example, your, your staff, and Council Services,
and Mayor's Office, those are exempt by statute from Civil Service. Civil, in another chapter in
HRS we have exempt, oh exclusions from collective bargaining and that may be for, for example
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your Staff and the Mayor's Office is not part of a bargaining unit or the employees in the
Mayor's staff is not part of a bargaining unit, so they could be both, I mean they could, they
could be Civil Service and included in a bargaining unit. In fact, I think most employees are like
that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right and I understand that. It's just that if we were to say okay, let's
just make all the employees unionized as opposed to Civil Service and I believe in other, most
other municipalities and counties or whatever, that's the case, it's one or the other but not both.
MR. HIROMOTO: I think the terms that you're using are, they're different. Civil Service you can be
Civil Service and not in the union or you can be Civil Service and in the union.
CHAIR WHITE: I think that's his question.
MR. HIROMOTO: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: How many other municipalities are you aware of that have just Civil Service laws or
they're unionized but without Civil Service? I'm assuming that most have Civil Service laws
and some have unions and some don't.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And the big question is, is that a, because we have both does it make
the process longer?
MR. HIROMOTO: I think if we didn't have Civil Service we wouldn't have Civil Service rules. If we
didn't have the union we wouldn't have collective bargaining agreements that we need to adhere
to, but I think the main point is taking care of our employees and I think both of those try to do
that, try to give fair opportunity for employees. So I don't know how many jurisdictions in the
nation for example that are not unionized, but have Civil Service employees, I haven't done any
study on that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I was just curious if that added to the, the length of time. Thanks.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any further questions? Okay. Seeing none, the Chair is ready to make his
recommendation.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Recommendation.
CHAIR WHITE: The Chair will entertain a motion to recommend the filing of Miscellaneous
Communication and County Communication 14-168.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So move, Mr. Chair.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Second.
CHAIR WHITE: It's been moved by Mr. Victorino and seconded by Mr. Couch to file County
Communication 14-168. Any further discussion, Members? Seeing none, all those in favor,
please signify by saying "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR WHITE: Those opposed, say, "no". The measure passes with eight ayes, zero noes.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair White, and Councilmembers Baisa, Carroll,
Cochran, Couch, Crivello, Guzman, and Victorino.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Vice-Chair Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: FILING of communications by C.R.

ITEM NO. 109: ABOLISHMENT OF POSITIONS (CC 14-88)
CHAIR WHITE: And we move on to BF-109 which is ABOLISHMENT OF POSITIONS, and we're in
receipt of County Communication 14-88, from the Director of Personnel Services, transmitting
the listing of positions abolished from various County departments pursuant to Section 7-5(3) of
the Revised Charter of the County of Maui, as amended. So, which one of you would like to
start off on that? Mr. Hiromoto.
MR. HIROMOTO: Chair, Members, these are positions, a listing of positions that are being abolished
by the Executive Branch.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTOR1NO: Thank you. So this is what the Administration is bringing forward
right now, saying that these positions should be eliminated. These positions --
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UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Are eliminated.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --are eliminated already, these have all been eliminated through
what work we've done in the past or whatever it might have happened, right? Okay. And so as I
look through this, you know, it's of a wide range but most of it falls in, in a I would call, you
know, most of these areas would not be some union but a lot of them are not. A lot of them of
are areas of the office of manager, right? If I'm reading, if I'm reading this correct, some is
Executive Assistants. Which page am I reading? Maybe I'm reading the wrong page.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Sorry, reading the wrong page. I apologize.
CHAIR WHITE: It's County Communication...
MR. BAZ: County Communication, BF-109, April 14.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, you know what, I'm still on 110. I'm sorry. I apologize, I did
not change from 110, I was still on that page. I apologize. Okay. Okay. Alright so I okay,
okay, I see the different and the various departments now. Okay. Okay. That at least now I, I'm
clear on this because it is wide range and these are some of the positions that I remember we
brought forth and wanted to eliminate through the years because of either department telling us
that they're no longer needed and/or that they want to create a new position so they were willing
to give this one up. I remember that being part of the conversation, so okay, thank you very
much, I'll let others ask questions.
CHAIR WHITE: And, and just to be clear on the position number, those that have a, an "L" in the
number are limited term.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Limited term, yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: And I don't see any on the list that are under the category of Federally or previously
Federally funded or any "T"s. So, Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair and thank you for that clarification on the
limited term. I'm still I'm a little perplexed as to why there are four positions even though
they're limited term asked to be abolished from the Central Maui Landfill when we had I know
we were muzzled yesterday but why that? DMV Service Representative, they asked for three
positions last year so I'm a little confused as to whether or not you need the positions or not.
MR. HIROMOTO: Chair, Member Couch, these for example the positions that we code with three
alpha ending with L --
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
MR. HIROMOTO --are positions that were created in accordance with the Budget ordinance Section
6.1 these are positions that have, they have a permanent position associated with these temporary
positions where the incumbent of the permanent position is out on long-term sick or Workers
Comp or something where the employee cannot come to work. So the department in accordance
with Section 6.1 of the Budget ordinance creates a temporary position to functionally replace that
permanent position, so once the permanent, the employee or the incumbent of the permanent
position recovers sufficiently to come back to work then there's no need for this temporary
position and the temporary hire in the position, so the department releases the temporary, the
employee that's filling this temporary position and we go ahead and eliminate or abolish this
temporary position. So these are positions that were created again because of the incumbent of
the permanent position being out on long-term sick. So if you look at the first position,
DELOO 16, the incumbent of position DEOO 16 was most likely out on long-term sick and that
therefore the department created a temporary position to functionally replace the permanent
position.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And the funding obviously -UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Came....
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --yeah, it's already there for the permanent position so now that the
person is back, you have no funding for the limited position.
MR. HIROMOTO: Correct.
MR. BAZ: Yeah and Mr. Chair. Mr. Couch there were other positions that were vacant in this
department, specifically the ones that the, the Administration had requested during the budget
deliberations that the Department of Personnel Services had identified as possible abolishments
that my office and the Managing Director told them not to abolish because we were hoping that
those get, would get restored through the budget deliberations. So those positions are still
existent in the system, they're just, there's no E/P for them.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh is that the clothes and the body again?
MR. BAZ: Yes, it's the clothes and the body again.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Alright, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair.
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CHAIR WHITE: I'm sorry, Ms. Crivello first, followed by Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. So if I understood you correctly and all the positions with
the alpha L is signifies that it's actually a temporary position, we've filled it back with the
permanent employee and so, so that position is eliminated because it really is just a temporary
position.
MR. HIROMOTO: Chair, Member Crivello, it's a separate position that is created, it's a separate but
temporary position that is created when a incumbent of a permanent position goes on a long-term
sick. So that position exists with that permanent employee but the department creates another
position, a temporary position so that they can fill that position and that position does this other
position's job while the incumbent is out.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. Okay. I just wanted to have that further clarified. So we
have a number of alpha Ls that I guess the temporaries so that's better understood than doing
away with actually permanent positions. Okay. And, and the F is just Federally funded like
under your Department of Finance?
MR. HIROMOTO: They're either Federally State-funded positions, correct.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And yeah in regards to the Central Maui
Landfill positions, I understand the whole temporary base position of these, these codes. So the
person that was temporarily put into that position came from where and goes where once the
permanent comes in, back?
MR. HIROMOTO: The person is most likely released and from the job.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So I mean it just boggles my mind too as to what Mr. Couch is
saying in regards to the closures and cutbacks of service to this community at our landfills and
yet we have this type of situation going on. I just I don't see the correlation between why these
are being abolished when it's something that's needed. Regardless if the permanent position
comes back, which obviously that's what's occurring but yet there's not sufficient manpower or
laborers or whatever attendants to fulfill the needs of this community. So I am just sort of
baffled as to why this is here and if it was temporary and everything was running business as
usual, then our permanents come back and now we need to cut? I, it just doesn't equate out for
me. So I, is there I don't know, more clarification to that?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Hiromoto.
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MR. HIROMOTO: Chair, Member Cochran. So these positions are created, again a temporary position
is created because the incumbent of a permanent position is out on long-term -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
MR. HIROMOTO: --sick. So the department fills this temporary position either from a list that we
provide or they can just find someone to do this temporary work.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
MR. HIROMOTO: The ordinance doesn't allow the department to maintain this temporary position
when the permanent employee comes back and assumes his permanent position. If the
department did that, they would have two positions and the Council only approved one E/P. So
when this person, the permanent person comes back, the department really has no authorization
to maintain that temporary position and pay a temporary employee to do that job, because the
permanent employee did come back and is assuming the permanent position. And the ordinance
does state that the duration, it says provided the disbursement for this temporary position shall be
limited in duration to the leave of the permanent employee who is on long-term leave. So once
that permanent employee comes back to his permanent position, the department really has no
authorization to maintain that temporary position and a temporary employee.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
MR. HIROMOTO: That's why, that's why the department releases that temporary employee and that
position just lingers until we abolish that position.
CHAIR WHITE: So they have the position there but they don't have an extra EIP. So again it's the,
they have the position but they don't have the authorization to provide the resources to pay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: The funding.
CHAIR WHITE: Right. I think, Ms. Cochran, your question really is one that I think probably other
departments face is how long does it, how long does it take to establish these numbers or these
positions if somebody is out on long-term leave. Is that because that we don't need to come back
to Council for this, do you?
MR. HIROMOTO: Chair, no. The department just provides a like what I had earlier mentioned, a
position description which they probably would just copy of the permanent position, and they
still need to route it up to Budget Office and to Managing Director's Office to fill.
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CHAIR WHITE: And just to clarify this for me, the position number of the take the first one, the
landfill attendant DELOO16 does the DELOO16 is that mean it's linked to DE-0016?
MR. HIROMOTO: That's correct, Chair. That's the way that we can keep track of...
CHAIR WHITE: So, you know, which temporary position is linked to which permanent position.
MR. HIROMOTO: Correct.
CHAIR WHITE: So as long as there's no, I think every department is gonna have times when you
gotta, you gotta have a replacement and so it sounds like that the process of finding or filling
those positions is relatively simple.
MR. HIROMOTO: Correct.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any other questions, Members? Do you see any, any changes necessary in
this process that you would recommend to the Committee?
MR. HIROMOTO: No, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch, you still look like you're perplexed.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: We are but that's okay. Everyone is.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Not so much, I understand that, that what the issue is, is you're putting
a body in where somebody's sick for a long time and there's no funding once the person comes
back. I understand that one. It's just unfortunate that, that's the way it has to go. Again I'm
looking down through all here, there are a couple of regular positions, is that because for instance
in Recreation Aide at Molokai Community Rec Center and Park Caretaker I that appear to be
permanent positions that, is it just through attrition that they left? 'Cause we've also asked, been
asked for a Park Caretaker position from Parks, I believe. And i so that, that that's just still a
little, I'm confused on, on the ones that are not limited terms, there's not many but there are
some. And I see on the Police Department I understand that one completely because it's out of
the Police Department and into IT. And then one more Public Works one that again they were
asking for positions too and yet you're asking to get rid of those. So I, those are the ones I'm a
little concerned on.
MR. HIROMOTO: Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Hiromoto.
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MR. HIROMOTO: For a position in the Parks Department PR-0225 the Fiscal Year 2014 Council
adopted Budget indicated that, that position was transferred E/P and salary to another, another
half-time position PR-0228 to create a full-time BMR I position so what the department did was
take the .5 E/P from that position, put it with another .5 E/P and created a full-time BMR I,
Building Maintenance Repair I position. For the PR -0406 Park Caretaker, they did a similar
thing and they transfer or the budget ordinance, the budget transferred the E/P and salary to
position PR-0413 to create a full-time Building Maintenance Repair I position in South District,
so again the department took that .5 EP and -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MR. HIROMOTO: --combined it with another .5 and created a...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That would help if that were in here somewhere, because we do that
months ago and through hundreds of positions, so it would help if we had that explanation so we,
especially on the permanent positions, certainly not on the limited term. I understand those. If
we had that kind of explanation that would help. Thanks.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello followed by Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh, okay so I was going to ask with that, thank you, no but thank
you. So I understand it now. But let me ask you this as far as with dollars, Mr. Baz can, so these
limited positions, the temporary and you have your long-term employee on long-term leave, so
we're actually paying for the temporary as well as the permanent employee while the permanent
employee is out on long-term leave?
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair and Member Crivello. Generally that employee is getting paid, may
not necessarily be from the County, they may be on Workmen's Comp or something else. But
they in general if they're on sick leave then the sick leave part of their fringe benefits would be
paying for that cost and the department would be paying for the temporary employee's salaries.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. So another thing, does the temporary employee, say the
permanent employee is at its highest scale, does the temporary employee come in with that pay
or does it come with the entry level?
MR. BAZ: This would be the minimum entry level.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. So the positions here are your Civil Servant,
union type positions only versus appointed type positions? 'Cause that's what I'm kinda looking
at, like sorta.
MR. HIROMOTO: Chair, Member Cochran. They may not be Civil Service positions, Civil Service
employees because these are temporary employees...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, all? Not all. Some...
MR. HIROMOTO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Parks and Rec stuff, clerks and what have you. Most majorities are
limit, not all of them have the "L" next to them. So I'm just trying to figure, I'm figuring in
people like directors, division chiefs of departments that are no longer here so people that are
taking their positions currently are just filling in, you know, I mean, I'm just trying to figure in
that, those seats or those positions that are occurring right now. Program Directors are gone, so
that was a position, where is that? It seems like there's a body with no clothes there, right? It's
the personnel with a, it's a, it's a code with no body filling it anymore so I'm just where, how is
that a reallocation versus abolishment versus a...
MR. BAZ: For the, for the departments other than the department of the Office of Mayor and the
Legislative Branch, those, the only three positions in a department that are non-Civil Service are
the Director, the Deputy, and a Secretary if they have. So there, we would never abolish one of
those positions if it becomes vacant, we would go and fill one of, that position. So that's why
you don't see those on here as listed. If it's a Division Chief or something like that, those are
Civil Service positions and Division Chiefs we don't generally abolish, if they're in charge of a
division, you know, they're in charge of division so we are gonna need that position filled. So
even though the position becomes vacant we'll go and fill it again.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. So it just becomes a vacancy.
MR. BAZ: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: It can never, okay, so that's like a standard position that will always
be there, it's just a matter of rotating somebody in to take that place.
MR. BAZ: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Okay. It's just a little bit more clarification but thanks.
CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions or comments, Members? Seeing none, I see Mr. Guzman with a
questioning look on his face.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: He doesn't know where to begin.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair. I'm just trying to piece everything together. And I had a few
questions. So in terms of applying that same standard to, let's say department heads is that the
same process as well, I mean for temporary positions?
MR. BAZ: I do not know. Actually they're appointed by the Mayor, they sit at the will of the Mayor so
I am not aware of that step, but maybe the Personnel Director does.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I, I'm just curious as to what a Interim director is. I couldn't find it
in anywhere in the Code or the Charter.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Hiromoto.
MR. HIROMOTO: Chair. I've never experienced a situation where the Administration would create a
temporary director for example position and fill it temporarily.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. So...
MR. HIROMOTO: These are mostly Civil Service positions that we're creating -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MR. HIROMOTO: --temporary positions for.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. He made my thought process move into a different
direction, thank you very much, Mr. Guzman. When we have these various Directors and
Deputy Directors who are generally what we call pulled from other departments, they have what
they call a hold on position, they, their position is safe until and is there a time limit as far as
their position being held? Because I know of Directors who were four years, when the
Administrations changed, that Director went back to the position they had previously held and
somebody else had been in there as a temporary whatever position it might be, let's say
temporary manager of, of the pools, you know, just because I can't think of anything at this point
in time. But that happens a lot, right, especially when an Administration is changed people then
are pulled up from different areas to fill Directors and Deputy Director positions, is that correct?
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MR. HIROMOTO: Chair. That is correct and the authority would either if that person is coming, the
person is filling the Director, Deputy Director or Private Secretary position is comes from a
bargaining unit, then it's covered, the authorization is covered in the collective bargaining
agreement. If that person is for example an excluded managerial or division head for example -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's correct.
MR. HIROMOTO: --and is appointed director, then it's covered under the Executive Order. The
duration is normally the term of the Mayor.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So that's specifically set in policy already.
MR. HIROMOTO: It's either set in the collective bargaining agreement or the Executive Order, correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Okay. So, so, so that covers that subject. So and again
Mr. Guzman was asking about a interim so is my understanding that if a director and I won't use
any department but just say a department head, a director retires, resigns, quits, whatever reason
is no longer there, the deputy then steps up until a new director and/or if he or she is named as
director then they would find a new deputy director. Is that the way the process works in that
regard?
MR. HIROMOTO: I believe the, the Mayor would normally determine that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I see. You guys have nothing to say in that respect.
MR. HIROMOTO: No, those are appointed positions.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Appointed positions
MR. HIROMOTO: They're not, they're not...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So as far as, you know, and again Mr. Baz I don't want to put the
Administration on, on the hot seat, because, you know, we know there is a department that not
had a director and the deputy has stepped in and been filling it for quite awhile now. And so it is
really up to the Mayor then to determine if that person was to take the place or they're gonna
bring somebody else in and to fill that position because it's an appointed position directly from
the Mayor himself? Maybe, Mr. Baz can answer that question.
CHAIR WHITE: Actually we're straying a little bit -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh okay, okay.
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CHAIR WHITE: --far afield from abolishment -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well -CHAIR WHITE: --because we -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --we got to abolish that too right, can't we? No, we can't. I just
wanted to ask, just wanted to ask. Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: No, it's a good question, it's just that, you know, the item is positions to be abolished
and so if you would like an answer to that question if I'm sure Mr....
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: If you can, in ten words or less that's all and then I won't ask
anymore 'cause I'll reel myself back in because that's what Mr. White is trying to do at this point
in time.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Baz, if you can.
MR. BAZ: If my position became vacant for some reason and the Mayor would have a choice of
whether or not to fill my position or assign my duties to somebody else. That's just the way that
it works.
CHAIR WHITE: And his ten, his ten words are up.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, I know that was actually 17 words but I wasn't counting.
Thank you very much, thank you for that clarification, sir.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, any other questions on the agenda item? Seeing none, the Chair would like
to make a recommendation.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR WHITE: And the recommendation is to file the County Communication 14-88.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So move, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Second
CHAIR WHITE: It's been moved by Mr. Victorino, and seconded by, Mr. Couch to file County
Communication 14-88. Any further discussion, Members? Seeing none, all those in favor,
please signify by saying "aye".
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR WHITE: Those opposed, say "no". The measure passes seven "ayes", two excused, seven
"ayes", zero "noes" and two excused, Members Hokama and Baisa.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair White, and Councilmembers Carroll, Cochran,
Couch, Cnvello, Guzman, and Victorino.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Vice-Chair liokama and Councilmember Baisa.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: FILING of communication by C.R.
CHAIR WHITE: And with that, Members 11 want to thank you and we are at the end of our agenda for
the day and it's been a lot quicker than I anticipated. With that we are adjourned.
ADJOURN: 10:22 am.
APPROVED:

MIKE WHITE, Chair
Budget and Finance Committee
Transcribed by: Cheryl von Kugler
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